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DOI FINDS FORMER SALES REPRESENTATIVE OF SOFTWARE COMPANY FORGED  
CITY OFFICIAL’S SIGNATURE ON PROPOSED LICENSE AGREEMENT 

 
 ROSE GILL HEARN, Commissioner of the New York City Department of Investigation (DOI), today released a 
report of an investigation that found that a sales representative of BMC Software, Inc. forged the signature of a City 
official onto a proposed licensing agreement during negotiations with the City Department of Information Technology 
and Telecommunications (DoITT) for acquisition of BMC software.  DOI investigated the matter following a referral 
from DoITT. DOI substantiated that a BMC employee, now terminated by BMC as a result of this investigation, caused 
the signature of a DoITT Deputy Commissioner to be superimposed onto a document BMC needed in connection with 
the sale to DoITT of software worth millions of dollars.   
 
 DOI Commissioner Rose Gill Hearn said, “Forging a City official's signature on a document to suit the needs of 
a company doing business with the City will result in a referral for prosecution and ongoing scrutiny of the company's 
activities with the City. DOI will continue to pursue any wrongdoing by IT vendors who might attempt to dupe the City 
in any way, assisted, as in this case, by DoITT's vigilance.” 
 
 DOI’s investigation, which included interviews of DoITT and BMC personnel and review of numerous 
documents, substantiated that the sales representative for Houston-based BMC forged the DoITT Deputy 
Commissioner’s signature onto the proposed agreement.  BMC terminated the sales representative’s employment 
and cooperated with DOI's investigation.  DOI is recommending that a monitor be appointed at BMC’s expense to 
oversee and review BMC’s engagement with DoITT regarding the transaction at issue.  The appointment of a monitor 
will ensure that BMC, as is expected of any City vendor, is conducting its affairs with integrity and transparency. DOI 
will determine with DoITT the specifics of the monitorship. DOI also referred its findings of the investigation, which is 
ongoing, to the Office of New York County District Attorney Cyrus R. Vance, Jr.  A copy of DOI’s report is attached. 
  
 Commissioner Gill Hearn thanked DoITT Commissioner Carole Post and her staff for their assistance in this 
investigation. 
 
 The investigation was conducted by DOI’s Office of Inspector General for DoITT, in particular, Inspector 
General Michael Siller. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DOI is one of the oldest law-enforcement agencies in the country. The agency investigates and refers for prosecution City employees and 
contractors engaged in corrupt or fraudulent activities or unethical conduct. Investigations may involve any agency, officer, elected official or 

employee of the City, as well as those who do business with or receive benefits from the City. 
 

DOI’s press releases can also be found at twitter.com/doinews 
Get the worms out of the Big Apple. To report someone ripping off the City, call DOI at (212) 825-5959. 




























